
 
 

 

To: Honorable President and Members 

 Cook County Board of Commissioners 

 

From: Lynne M. Turner 

 Secretary to the Board 

 

Date: 5/11/2022 

 

Subject: Errata for the 5/12/2022 Board Agenda 

              

 

Please be advised of the following change(s) to the item(s) listed below.  

 

1. Pg. 28 File #22-2930 

 
Presented by: JENNIFER (SIS) KILLEN, Superintendent, Department of Transportation and Highways 

 

PROPOSED CONTRACT AMENDMENT 

 

Department(s):  Transportation and Highways, Sheriff’s Office and the Department of Homeland 

Security and Emergency Management   

 

Vendor:  Genuine Parts Company d/b/a NAPA, Naperville, Illinois    

 

Request: Authorization for the Chief Procurement Officer to extend renew and increase contract   

 

Good(s) or Service(s):  Vendor Managed Inventory Program for Fleet Operations      

 

Original Contract Period: 6/1/2018 - 5/31/2021, with two (2) one (1) year renewal options 

 

Proposed Amendment Type: Extension Renewal and Increase] 

 

Proposed Contract Period:  Extension Renewal: 6/1/2022 - 5/31/2023     
 

 

*** 

 

Summary:  The Department of Transportation and Highways respectfully request approval of the 

proposed Contract Amendment between the County and Genuine Parts Company d/b/a NAPA, 

Naperville, Illinois. The departments included in this contract are the Department of Transportation 

and Highways, the Sheriff’s Office and the Department of Homeland Security and Emergency 

Management. The Department of Transportation and Highways and the Sheriff’s Office are 

requesting authorization to extend renew and increase the current contract with Genuine Parts 

Company d/b/a NAPA, Naperville, Illinois. NAPA is a Vendor Managed Inventory Program for 

Fleet Operations.  The Using Agencies will purchase automobile and heavy-duty equipment parts 

needed to repair County-owned vehicles.  

 

This contract was awarded through a competitive Request for Proposal (RFP) process in accordance 

with the Cook County Procurement Code.  Genuine Parts Company d/b/a NAPA was selected based 

on established evaluation criteria   


